Arrival & Departure Guidelines

Parking is limited at the campsite and the road is extremely busy. On safety advice from the Police we ask ALL parents to follow these ESSENTIAL guidelines for dropping off/picking up your daughter

· Please access the campsite from the Netherton end of Stocksmoor Road ONLY

· There will be a queuing system to drop off and collect your daughter

· You are asked to drop your daughter off with the team at the gates and then move off to allow another car to move up as soon as possible to ease congestion. The reverse will happen when collecting your daughter. 

· When you collect your daughter, please stay in your car in the queuing system and your daughter will be brought to your car when  your car reaches the site entrance

· Please do not park on the opposite side of the road nor attempt to cross the road with your child.  You do so at your own risk and you risk the safety of others. This is a busy & fast road and the queuing system is in place to protect you, your child and the locals.

We appreciate your patience and support in this and hope you understand our desire to keep you and your daughter safe

[bookmark: _GoBack]There will be volunteers (in high viz vests) to assist with drop off/pick up.

